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    1. Sunday Morning

Sunday Morning

Birds twittered and chattered away in the tree just outside the
window. Their songs penetrated Rose's calming sleep and forced her
into a rude awakening. Before she even bothered to open her eyes, she
flipped over, onto her stomach, and pulled her wrinkled and unevenly
stuffed pillow over her head. The birds songs wouldn't be muffled.
Somehow, the sound seemed to be echoed through the fabric of the
pillowcase. With a groan, Rose cracked her eyes open.

The sunlight streamed through the corner of the window, beaming a
triangle of tiny floating dust particles in the air at the edge of
the bed. The covers were strewn all over, reflecting its inhabitants'
fitful and dream-filled sleep. Rose sat up slowly, keeping as much of
herself as she could beneath the covers. With a glance to the clock
beside her, she read that it wasn't even seven A.M. yet. Silently,
she questioned why birds liked waking up so early.

Her shoulders slumped back into the soft mattress, hand raising to
her eyes like a mask. With the birds practically screeching outside,
it would be impossible to fall back asleep, but she wasn't about to
give up hope.

Her hand pulled away from her face and she raised an eyebrow at her
sleeping companion. The Doctor was still sound asleep, his breathing
slow and even. His hair was tousled all over the place, the way Rose
silently loved, as were his blankets. One half was almost completely
hanging over the side of the bed rather than laying on top of him.
Rose's fingers worked through his hair gently, lips pursed in a



slight frown. Had he had another nightmare? Was he still in
one?

Mostly what Rose wondered was how the man could possibly be sleeping
so peacefully when the birds in the yard were shouting like they
were.

Beep! Beep!

So much for peaceful and quiet. Another groan released from Rose's
throat. The alarm. How had she forgotten to turn off the alarm? Her
eyes rolled as she wacked the button on the infernal contraption
beside her. They had set it yesterday so they would go on a morning
run (as if that was ever going to happen), but Sundays were for
sleeping. The alarm should know that. At least, Rose thought so.

The Doctor turned onto his side, so that he was facing Rose, and
lowered his eyebrows. Quietly, he muttered incoherently. Rose stroked
his hair gently with her thumb. "Just go back to sleep."

The Doctor's eyes opened slightly, taking in Rose's sleepy, yawning
features. A smile curled his lip. "Morning."

Rose returned his smile with a warm one of her own, "Morning."

The Doctor rolled over and jumped out of bed in one swift motion,
causing Rose's head to pop up, eyes blinking at her husband. The
man's grin spread across his face. "Pancake Sunday, right?"

Rose covered her eyes with a hand, but her smile remained undimmed.
"You have too much energy in the morning."

"The perks of being half Timelord."

Rose shook her head as she sat up and lowered her hand from her face.
As the Doctor's beaming grin entered her view, she couldn't help but
return it with one of her own, allowing her tongue poking through her
teeth as she laughed.

Slowly, the sound disipated and left a calming silence in the room.
The birds chirps softly filled the space, and or once Rose didn't
find them annoying. Their songs were actually quite pretty now that
she was up and awake.

For a moment, the young woman merely stared, mind absent, at the
scene around her. The Doctor was standing expectantly beside the bed
she sat on, his hair still Ruffles and clothes wrinkled from a good
night's rest. Above his cheeks were te unmistakable dark circles of
sleepiness, though his eyes were shining with joy that stretched his
lips across his face. It was mornings like this that Rose realized
how lucky she was. They had been separated, but they had found each
other agai but. Against all odds; against all hope. Sometimes she
thought it was a dream, but no, this was real. The Doctor and her,
living a completely ordinary, boring, human life. And it was
wonderful.

"So...pancakes?"

Rose blinked out of her reverie and nodded her head in reply. "Yeah,
yeah...pancakes."



The Doctor's hand appeared in front of her, and she took it with her
own, using their bond to raise herself up out of the comfy, soft
blankets. Her bare feet padded onto the hardwood beside the Doctor.
The cold shivers that ran up her leg almost made her want to retreat
back into bed, but the promise of food urged her towards the kitchen,
the Doctor following just behind. Their hands remained entwined until
the Doctor was forced to separate to grab the cookbook from the high
shelf across from the fridge.

"Okay, let's see what we've got here...flour, eggs, water..."

They cooked as if performing a well practiced dance. As Rose bent to
a lower cupboard for a measuring cup, the Doctor swerved around her,
seamlessly, to get a spatula from the counter. Rose stood up on her
tiptoes to get the baking soda at just the right moment so that the
Doctor could dot her nose with some flour stuck to his fingers. She
giggled at that, but took her revenge a few minutes later by
splashing his whole upper body with water she was getting from the
sink. His moth fell nearly to his chest as he gazed at her with wide
eyes. She laughed fully, hand going to the stitch in her side as he
grabbed a towel and dried off his face. His hair drooped down weakly
under the water weight.

Twenty minutes later, they say at the kitchen table with two plates
of pancakes and a half-finished jar of syrup sitting in front of
them. The Doctor's T-shirt was still damp in places, creasing darkly
around the collar. He and Rose both had flour blithe he'd in their
hair and clothes. The dollop still remained on Rose's nose, making
the Doctor smile every time he looked up at her.

"Want some more syrup?"

"Is that even a question?"

The Doctor slid the jar to his companion with a smirk and stared
silently as she poured it over her food. Her eyes flitted up every
few seconds, taking in the way he was watching her. With furrowed
brows, she cut a piece of pancake for herself. "Alright?"

The Doctor hardly seemed to hear her, simply nodding without a sound.
His eyes seemed almost glazed over. Rose pondered over his strange
expression as she tasted the warm, comforting old taste of Sunday
morning. "This is so good; we should do this more often. Pancake
Monday tomorrow?"

The Doctor was still absent. He hardly even reacted to her besides
very slightly moving his head up and down. Rose drummed on the table
and leaned forward. "Ok; what is it?"

At this, the Doctir suddenly seemed to come back to earth, eyes
widening as they focused on Rose's and then dropped to his plate. He
shook his head softly as he dug into his food quickly "Nothing.
Pancakes are good, then?"

Rose eyed him curiously, and he smiled in return, mouth full. As soon
as he swallowed, he stated, "Molto Bene."

A pang shot through Rose's chest at the old word. He hadn't said the
phrase quite as much as the Timelord him had, owing to his



half-Donna-ness. It was more likely nowadays for him to retort
sassily.

It was clear from his dropped eyes and gritted teeth that he knew
what she was feeling. He had been remembering the old Doctor, too.
The other Doctor; the adventurer. Silently, he returned to his
breakfast.

"We're you thinking about him?"

The Doctor lifted up his chin, opting to stare at the table instead
of meeting Rose's gaze. The young woman continued, "Just now; is that
why you looked so distracted?"

The Doctor finished the pancake he was eating and finally looked into
Rose's eyes. They were comforting and shining and nervous. This
wasn't an accusation; this was a plea.

With slight hesitation, he nodded his head. The room was deathly
quiet; not even the birds could be heard. The Doctor cleared his
throat. "I love living here, with you. Just, sometimes...I miss
it."

Rose was watching a spot of dust floating in from the window. A smile
curled her lips without her knowledge. "I miss it, too, sometimes. I
mean, I love it here too, and I-I love...you," she grinned at him,
and his face lit up, "but every now and again, I don't
know..."

"Exactly."

They each took a moment then, staring above each other's heads,
absentmindedly tapping their sticky forks on their even stickier
plates. Only a few remains of the pancakes sat forgotten on the
dishes in front of them.

The Doctor was the first to move, sniffing loudly and widening his
eyes as he picked up his silverware. "Anyway; best be off. We're
visiting your parents later, right?"

"Right."

Rose and the Doctor cleared the table without another mention of time
travel or aliens. Of course, the matter never left the back of their
minds, and it was certainly going to come up again someday, but for
now, the two companions were satisfied with cleaning and drying the
dishes. Because that's what the Doctor and Rose did: they carried
on.

    2. A Light Jog

A *Light Jog

*It's bigger on the inside

Rose tied her neon shoelaces together swiftly, fingers flitting
around so quickly she couldn't even see them as they did their work.
The new trainers she had on were just as brightly colored as the
laces, sporting two yellow lines over a TARDIS blue background. A lot



of things they had bought recently seemed to be TARDIS blue. I've she
was finsihed, she looked over herself in the mirror beside the
ottoman she was seated on as smiled to herself. She looked like a
fitness trainer; she wasn't going to deny it. Her hoodie and leggings
went together seamlessly, and her hair was pulled back in a perfectly
adorable ponytail. "Doctor, you ready?"

She allied for him even as she kept her eyes on her reflection,
tilting her head to make sure everything was okay. The silence that
followed her question furrowed her brows. "Doctor?"

She turned away from the mirror and peaked into the living room where
the Doctor was still pulling on his shoes. "Ready to go?"

He nodded without looking up, focused on the new running shoes he had
already finished tying. Rose approached him and peered down at his
trainers as well, biting her lip as she glanced to him again. "You
okay?"

"This is the first time I haven't worn Converse since I
regenerated."

Rose covered her face with a hand, smiling into her palm. Silently,
she shook her head and forced herself out of her laughing fit. "Can
we can going? The park is gonna be crowded later."

The Doctor Rose slowly to his feet, testing out his shoes by walking
in place a few times. "I still don't see how this is better than
Converse."

"You'll thank me later."

Looking over him, Rose found it hard to turn for the door. He was
sporting shorts for one of the first times ever, and the hoodie he
was wearing made him look like a university student. Forget running,
she wanted to snog him right then and there.

Against her own will, Rose spun around and raced out the door,
hearing the Doctor sigh behind her. "Still running off without me? I
thought those days were over."

Rose laughed at his joke as she forced her legs to pace themselves.
This wasn't running for her life anymore, she had to remind herself.
This was a nice little jog with the man of her dreams.

The Doctor caught up and passed her within a few seconds, but she
surged forward to join him again. The excercise felt good, if she
were honest. The sun was shining, kids were playing football in a
yard down the street, the birds were flying and chirping above on the
telephone wire; all was right with the world. Life was good.

Before ten minutes had passed, Rose regretted suggesting this run.
Her chest burned. Her breath came in short bursts to her lungs. Her
legs felt like spaghetti. The pavement seemed to be stabbing into her
feet with every step. The Doctor stayed back with her, but she knew
he could've gone a lot faster. He may have only been half-Timelord,
but his energy levels seemed far beyond human. Even as they entered
their third lap around the block, he was chatting away.

"So then I told him, if you want something done, do it yourcellf. Get



it? Yourself? He was a one celled organism?"

Rose laughed sarcastically, wasting some much needed air. The Doctor
slowed his pace to almost a walk, and she followed suit not
unwillingly. She bent to her knees, stopping their jog entirely, and
heaved for air.

In between breaths, she inquired, "How...do you still...have
energy?"

The Doctor, breathing a bit faster than usual, smirked back at her.
Immediately, she pointed a finger in his direction, her grin matching
his. "Don't say it."

"Perks of being half Timelord!"

The Doctor swerved out of the way as Rose swatted her hand at his
shoulder. They were like children, playing on the sidewalk, chasing
each other up and down the pavement. All exhaustion seemed to have
been forgotten, especially by Rose.

They played like that for another five minutes, hooting with laughter
and dancing with delight. When the excitement finally disipated, the
two dropped, sweating and smiling, into the grass of an old, retired
lawyer's yard. Rose looked to her companion and chuckled. His eyes
were closed, hair damp and drooping, breathing fast. It was like
primary school all over again; happy exhaustion and tingling joy
resting in their chests. The sun was beating down, but every few
seconds a breeze passed through, giving them a cool embrace.
Children's laughter reached their ears from down the road. Dogs
barked. This was bliss. This was perfection defined.

"Oi! What the hell are you two doing in my yard?"

The moment ended. Rose and the Doctor jumped to their feet, eyes wide
and smiles fading slightly. The man at the door had a scowl on his
face that reminded Rose of a maths teacher she had once. God, she had
hated him. Even the memory of those equations brought a shiver down
her spine.

She didn't even notice the Doctor take her hand until his breath was
in her ear. "Run."

In a daze, she followed closely behind his retreating footsteps,
holding onto his sweaty fingers like a lifeline. Behind them, she
could hear the grumpy shouts of the old lawyer, and smiled. It was
just like running from a suburban Dalek.

Rose felt a stabbing and a lifting in her chest almost
simultaneously. The Doctor looked like, well...the Doctor. The fully
Timelord Doctor. The one who had told her to run and had taken her on
adventures and showed her the universe. As they rounded the final
corner to their small house, Rose's grin widened. This was just as
big of an adventure. Living in the suburbs of London with him could
be just as great and fun as traveling in the TARDIS. Maybe it would
be an even bigger adventure.

They slowed their pace gradually, and finally began walking towards
their front door. The Doctor dug in his pocket absentmindedly,
looking to Rose with a small grin. "Just like old times, eh?"



Rose looked up into his big, brown eyes and practically tackled him
in a hug. Her arms barely stretched up and around his shoulders, so
he bent down slightly, returning the gesture with closed but smiling
eyes. Rose kissed heirs cheek quickly before lowering her face to his
shoulder. "Even better."

The Doctor felt a weight in his chest he hadn't known he was carrying
lift. Rose was happy, actually, properly happy, here, with him. And
that felt fantastic.

End
file.


